
[postmarked 4 May 1922]

Dear Mother, Father, and Pete:

I said "Amen" over my first psych topic last night. It is
twenty-one pages long--I guess they will mark it without reading
it, all right.

Just when I need it most, my Corona has gone off, and I am using
a borrowed one, with a different key-board. If I have time, I'll
take it to town tomorrow.

Heard Dr. T's first Junior Hygiene lecture last night. Hope the
others prove more profitable.

I shall have to stew over elections over the week-end. They are
due on the eleventh. I may not take any more English and double
in history instead. I am sick of taking English because I think
"I should" I hated Romance last year and I certainly haven't
enjoyed J. much this year. And I have come to--the conclusion
that it is not training my mind any, because I do very little
thinking in class and spend most of the time being bored. We
shall see. I should like to take Miss Thompson's "Civil War and
Reconstruction" and Miss Brown's "History of Tolerance". But
I'll have to work it out and see what is what. If I take
English, I'll take the development course in drama..and probably
be bored.

Excuse the punctuation-- as you notice the period is in the
wrong place.

Had a letter from Dr. F. today confirming your

telegram. It certainly seems much more sensible to me to put
going to N.Y. off till June. I will be able to finish my work
without killing myself this way.

Bill W. is not coming, Pete. He wrote to her that he had another
engagement. I did not take up your suggestion, because I have no
week-end to play away.



The Miscellany had this heading:.."Judges give decision to
Vassar". I thought that was very good and very telling. That
certainly was exactly the way the matter stood.

A friend of mine had a letter from the secretary to the
president of Brown. He told her they sent their best-looking
representatives and not their best debaters! I am glad we were
spared from their best, if these were not the best!

Miss Thompson initiated us into Delta Sigma Rho the other night
on the steps of Rocky, to the infinite amusement of us and all
curious passers-by. I'll tell you all about it sometime, even
though it may be a secret!! We elected Betty Cannon president of
the chapter for the year, and expect to put it in the Misc as a
joke!!

Otherwise I know nothing, except that I have to study for a big
written in Zo tomorrow.

Love,
Fannie


